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Coordinator Comment

It is hard to tell someone how excited I am about progress in our “Get the Word Out” campaign. Jan Helfer is working, working hard, on this plan. We are so fortunate to have a benefactor who believes that he should give to a cause he believes in and give EVERY month. This is one way we have funds to get Jan to physician meetings, to prepare distributions for physicians, to run ads in physician publications, to send DVDs to your doctor. 

Save your vacation time for July 10-12, 2009. 
 TODAY is the day to get your registration and reservations in for the 2009 conference. IF you need more information, see our website or contact SIP@sticklers.org

“Get The Word Out” Campaign

And did we ever! The March issue of News & Views published by the Association of University Professors of Ophthalmology included a review article on Stickler syndrome and the mission and services of Stickler Involved People. See it on our web site – www.sticklers.org! 

The big news – SIP exhibited at the annual meeting of the American Association for Pediatric Ophthalmology and Strabismus! I wish that every one of you could have been there to experience the terrific interest by these physicians in our materials. There were 750 physicians in attendance from the US and Canada and also 33 other countries around the world! The SIP table had great traffic for four long days. Thanks to the support of SIP there are now many more doctors who have information about Stickler syndrome and what they and their patients can gain from SIP. 

Based on the tremendous success of our attendance at the AAPOS conference (SIP’s maiden voyage into the world of physician conferences), I will be implementing a Corporate Sponsor program to try to raise funds so that SIP can exhibit again (and again) in the future. If you have any expertise in this area, please contact me at jdhelfer@yahoo.com!

As a reminder, SIP now has a database of physician contact information for doctors performing prophylactic laser or cryo treatment. Let me know if you would like information or have a doctor’s name to add to the list. -Jan

MEET A SIP

I have recently come to believe that my maternal grandmother may have 
had Stickler's, looking at old photos of her always leaning forward at the 
waist. I was able to show my orthopedic surgeon some of these, and he says her posture was a "dead giveaway" that she had hip involvement. Her eyes were 
apparently fine---as she taught the most intricate needlework in a girls' 
seminary in Milwaukee. 

My mother had multiple signs of Stickler's---posture, knock knees, bow legs, very short in height in a family of tall people, obvious scoliosis, extremely myopic, early cataracts and when she died at 79, she was profoundly hard of hearing. 
My brother and I were the only grandchildren on that side, so I don't 
have any cousins to observe. My brother is very myopic, but otherwise 
healthy. At 70 he says he is kind of achy in the joints, but at that age, so is 
most everybody! I got the congenital cataracts, severe myopia, early 
osteoarthritis, retina detachment, early onset hearing loss, and six surgeries "and counting." 

My son Steve appeared very normal at birth except for being extremely nearsighted in just one eye. We called in an ophthalmologist to look at 
him in the hospital, and all he could tell was his left eye was very abnormal. His right eye appeared normal. At the age of 5 or 6 the vision in the left eye was measured at "five fingers at five feet." The retina in that left eye detached when he was 12, leaving him totally blind in that eye. He began to experience pain in his hips and knees while in his teens, with a chronic limp while in college. X-rays showed an irregularly shaped femoral head. He had the hip replaced in 1993, at the age of 35. He is deaf in the moderate range with aids. 

Steve was in denial for a number of years after I found out we had Stickler's. But several doctors he has seen confirmed Stickler's with a clinical diagnosis and he sees a retinal specialist once a year. So far, the "good" eye shows no signs of Stickler's--retina and vitreous look good. He has been told that this is very, very unusual. His other hip needs attention, but he says he 
is getting by. At 38, Steve met and married the love of his life. Michele 
had two miscarriages and they decided enough was enough so they signed on with an agency to adopt. (Meet a SIP, cont) Five years later, a birth mother picked them! And I have the most wonderful, smart, cute and loveable 6-year old grandson anybody could ever wish for!!! We are so glad and happy that this little "graft" has joined our family! 

I would have loved to have had more children, but the pain I endured at 
20 years old while pregnant was always what held me back from wanting to go through that again. The OB/GYN thought it was my back, but it was five more years before anyone would take me seriously enough to order x-rays. I'll never forget what that doctor, an osteopath said while looking at those x-rays, 
"Honey, what HAPPENED to you?" 

A small Fund Raiser

A member sent this: “I read an article in the family fun magazine April 2009 where there is a company that will pay for drink pouches. Like the Capri Sun. It will donate .02 every pouch that is sent in. My kids drink those Capri Suns and I know the school when they have parties serve those also.” So, SIP is registered as a recipient and you can go to www.terracycle.net to donate your pouches. “If we can get more people involved in this it might help get the second video off the ground or to help to educate doctors about Sticklers.” thanks Sarah.

SIP SCHOLARSHIP

Dr. and Mrs. Stickler donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. Applications are available on line and are due June 15 each year. The winner is announced at the annual conference each year. Applications are on the SIP website. Donations are accepted for this fund. GREAT NEWS: Both of our 2008 recipients “made the grade”, the 3.0 requirement to continue getting the $500 a year scholarship!! This is a first, since the beginning of the Gunnar Be Stickler Scholarship Fund.

Conference AID

The SIP Board is making a special effort to help persons come to our annual conference. We want to work with any and all to get you to the conference. Please contact sip@sticklers.org if you have thought “Gee, I would go, but for the cost.” PLAN NOW to join us in 2009 SIP can provide funds for gas, food, hotel, and registration. Please contact us. There truly cannot be a monetary value placed on attending a SIP conference. However, one of our members put it together: With a Hotel Stay of $120 it looks like the total cost of attending the Conference would be...
$120 (Hotel for Saturday night)
+$40 (conference registration)
$0 (Two Adults for the Saturday night dinner). 

$0 for two for breakfast.
= $160 total for the Hotel/ Conference and Two Adults at the Saturday night dinner & breakfast
Or if you stay in your own home
$60 conference registration
$98 for the Saturday night dinner,

$20 for breakfast,
= $178 Total for Conference, dinner and breakfast. 

A Simple Way to Help

Anyone with an ophthalmologist who is a supporter of prophylactic retina laser or cryo surgery, please email jdhelfer@yahoo.com with the following information:  



Physician's Name:
Physician's Full Address:
Physician's Office Phone:
If you or a family member has had prophylactic surgery by this doctor, was it Laser or Cryotherapy?
Was the procedure done prophylactically on both eyes or on one eye following a detachment in the other eye?
What year was it performed?
What age was the patient at the time?
Your name, and let me know if it is OK to share that with someone interested in contacting your physician.

I will start a database of this info that can then be shared, upon request

  

STICKLER CLINIC

Patients will need to book the appointment with Sandy Massalski: 617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number.
Dr Liberfarb’s regularly scheduled clinic appointments are on Thursday afternoon 
from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people. 

The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.
The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing 
fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" might want to participate in the clinic. 

The clinic is not free, but it is a dream come true for persons with Stickler syndrome. Please make the call VERY soon. This clinic can’t stay open, unless we use it. 

“If life was fair, Elvis would be alive and all the impersonators would be dead.” - Johnny Carson (born October 23, 1925)

2010

If you have a team of specialists familiar with Stickler syndrome, we need you to contact SIP@sticklers.org to submit your location for the Stickler conference in 2010. We only have one location to put to a vote this year. We would be glad to take care of all detail; we just need a list of specialists. Thank you in advance.

AIRLINE MILES

If you have excess “Frequent Flyer Miles” that you are willing to donate to Stickler Involved People, contact   sip@sticklers.org 

We will use donated miles to fly participants to our annual conferences. Thank you, in advance.

Organ and Tissue Donation

If you wish to donate any/all organs and tissue to the National Institutes of Health/National Institute on Aging (NIH/NIA) to further research on Stickler syndrome, then all you need to do is advise a family member of your desire. When the time comes for the donation to be made, the contact number to coordinate the donation is 1.410.350.3950 at the National Institute on Aging.

If you have a planned surgery, and would like to work with your physician to donate tissue for the NIH to study (and are not already a participant in the Connective Tissue Study being done by Dr. Nazli McDonnell et al), then complete the study questionnaire on the NIH study website (see link below), prior to your surgery, and contact the study to give informed consent. Submission of this form needs to occur several weeks prior to your surgery date to be able to arrange for everything on time. 

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm 

NIA STICKLER STUDY

Dr. Nazli McDonnell is the principal investigator for the Connective Tissue disorders study at the NIH. The study is located at the Baltimore campus at the National Institute on Aging. The study information can be found at:

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm 
On the website, you will see a sample consent form, as well as a downloadable medical history questionnaire. We are hoping that many of you are interested in participating in the study. 

If you wish to participate, please complete the questionnaire in as much detail as possible and email it to me directly, or fax it to attention Ben Griswold at 410 350 7308. If you already had a genetic mutation study done, please also include the results in your questionnaire. It is especially important to include as much clinical detail as possible (such as height, cleft palate, eye complications, joint and bone problems) about all the affected persons in your family. If you would like to do so, you can also mail photographs of affected persons as this will aid in determining the extent of craniofacial involvement.

Upon receiving your questionnaire, they will contact you and obtain a phone consent if you would like to participate without coming to Baltimore, or schedule a visit if you would like to be seen for a study visit. Obtaining the consent will also allow us to obtain a tissue sample if you are undergoing a surgical procedure at home at a future date.

Some of you have already participated and given samples when the study was located in Bethesda Clinical Center under the direction of Dr. Clair Francomano. They are still working with the samples and clinical information obtained from the study at that time. Some of you will be receiving reports regarding genetic mutations in the next few months. 

DISABLED?

We had a discussion on the list serve recently. The question was “how does that word affect you?” Lots of different opinions were expressed. Join us. The list serve instructions are on our website: www.sticklers.org

“Listening to the children” 
International congress for blind and partially sighted teens
Hi! I’m Eline Ampt, a 16-year old Sticklers teen from the Netherlands. I’ve had various eye problems, like many other Sticklers people. Both at school and at home I use a laptop with enlarging/voice software, to help me with reading all day. Also I wear a hat all day, because light affects my eyesight. Thus, I’m partially sighted. 

Why would you want to know that? Well, because I’d like to share a great experience with all of you. Last summer, I’ve been to a special congress in Pontevedra, Spain. This congress was for 14-16-year old blind or partially sighted teens from all over the world. The aim of the congress was to raise awareness by creating a declaration, stating the problems we encounter in daily life because of our visual impairment and which things should be changed. I had participated in a competition to become one of the 22 participants and was chosen as one! So of course I was really excited and also incredibly honored! 

The congress took about 5 days, during those days there were 3 assembly’s in the mornings in which we discussed our different situations and the four main topics of the congress: family, peers, school and community. It was made sure everyone got the chance to give some input to our discussion. There were really participants from all over the world, from Australia to Zimbabwe to Mexico! I’ve heard lots of impressing and sometimes shocking stories. There’s this huge difference between the Western part of Europe and continents like Africa and South America. For example in Africa the big problem is, they don’t have advanced technology like in other parts of the world. Thus it is even harder for visually impaired kids there to go to school and get a good education. Often there isn’t any help available for them. Such stories are so sad. This is just such a huge problem there isn’t a simple solution. However, for other problems like connecting with peers or getting around at school we gave each other possible solutions based on our own experiences. 

During the congress we stayed in the local school for the blind, which was a great place. Of course there was also time for fun! In the afternoon, we’d have workshops and excursions to the centre of Pontevedra. I did the cooking workshop, which was a lot of fun and also very delicious!

Everything was well organized, it was really professional. The assembly room was impressing, because it was professionally equipped. That was really cool! We were quite frequently visited by someone of the press, who’d film us or conduct interviews. Also, because there were 2 main languages, Spanish and English, there were interpreters to help us understand each other. 

In my opinion, we have written a great declaration with all our special needs addressed. On the final night, we presented it to the press and some of the parents who accompanied their kids on the journey. It was a very successful and unique week, which I thoroughly enjoyed! I’ve learned so much and am so thankful that I was able to experience all of this. I hope that all the work we did at the congress will actually make a difference and that it will make the life of blind and partially-sighted children from all over the world better!

 

JET BLUE

Stickler Involved People has registered to get reduced airfare through Jet Blue, thanks to Bob Donivan for pointing us to this savings. 
Coordinator:  Pat Houchin           Medical Advisor:  David M. Brown, M.D.         www.sticklers.org
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